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Australian Gas Infrastructure Group (AGIG) welcomes the opportunity to respond to the 

issues paper as part of the drafting of the Pipeline Information Disclosure Guidelines (hereon 

in the Guidelines). 

AGIG is the largest gas distribution business in Australia, serving more than two million 

customers through our networks in Victoria, Queensland, South Australia, and several 

regional networks in New South Wales and the Northern Territory. Our storage facility and 

transmission pipelines including the significant Dampier to Sunbury Pipeline in Western 

Australia serve a range of industrial, mining and power generation customers. 

The drafting of the Guidelines represent an important opportunity to address several issues: 

- improve the financial reporting methodologies for non-scheme pipelines;
- clarify the financial reporting methodologies for non-scheme pipelines that have prior

asset value determinations; and
- clarify the recently amended provisions relating to information disclosure in the

National Gas Rules (NGR) and minimise duplication of reporting requirements.

This letter introduces the issues with more detail in Attachment A. 

Improving financial reporting methodologies for non-scheme pipelines 

Regarding the proposed requirement to publish asset valuations using both a recovered 

capital methodology (RCM) and a depreciated book value method, we maintain significant 

concerns. We agree with the principle that users, using the information disclosed, should be 

able to estimate a reasonable cost-based tariff using information on the revenue, operating 

costs, capital expenditure, depreciation, and asset value of a non-scheme pipeline. However,

we remain unconvinced that the RCM is an appropriate method for achieving this outcome. 

As detailed in Attachment A, we have practical concerns about the ability of any service 

provider to implement the method for pipelines that are more than a decade old. 








